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Agenda Item:  	C.1.1	
Administrative Backgrounder
		

	Title 
	9:05 a.m. Lenard Crozier Presentation Re: Water Service

	
	

	Purpose of Report
	To provide Council with information regarding Mr. Crozier’s request to present to Council regarding water service.

	
	

	Proposed Motion
	That Council refer the presentation from Lenard Crozier regarding water service to Administration to present information and a recommendation at a future Council meeting.

	
	

	Previous Council / Committee Direction
	None.

	
	

	Additional Background Information
	· On May 11, 1973, Chelsen Dairies Ltd. (Crozier Family) signed a water agreement with CFB Edmonton (the Base) that allowed the family to connect to the Base’s water reservoir.
· The agreement required the Crozier family to construct a series of waterlines on private property to connect to CFB Edmonton’s pressurized distribution system. 
· With CFB Edmonton being a non-utility provider and a government organization, the Department of National Defence (DND) was prohibited to resell water. As result, the Crozier family was considered an extension of the CFB Edmonton’s wholesale water rate.
· Over the last several decades, CFB Edmonton provided water service to the Crozier family. However, in February of 2019, DND provided a letter of notice indicating cancellation of the 1973 agreement.
· The letter informed the family that due to a new water purchasing agreement with EPCOR, DND was unable to continue providing water to the Croziers.
· The letter also stated that DND was funding a new waterline along Sturgeon Road East, near Range Road 245 for Sturgeon County, and that should the Croziers decide, they could become a customer of Sturgeon County’s Utility.
· To assist the Croziers with a connection to the new waterline, DND funded a new 453-metre, 100-millimetre diameter waterline along Range Road 245 at a cost of $513,068 to service both Chelsen and Crozier Dairies. 
· The 453-metre waterline has been added to the County’s capital asset program.
· Due to some servicing complexities within the project, DND also agreed to fund $35,644 towards 268 metres of 50-millimetre waterline on private property. The new private service ensured water supply separation between commercial operations and residential users.
· As per recent water consumption data, Chelsen and Croziers Dairies are expected to use approximately 15,000 cubic metres annually of water.
· The County’s water rate is three times that of CFB Edmonton’s wholesale rate. It is estimated that the rate change could result in an additional $35,000 annually in utility charges for dairy operations.
· On April 22, 2021, the County’s contractor connected the Croziers Diaries / Chelsen Dairies to the County’s new Sturgeon Road watermain at the request of the family. The Crozier family are now utility customers.
· Administration has been in contact with the Crozier family and the following concerns have been noted:
· The County’s water rate is three times that of the DND wholesale rate. 
· The Croziers are exploring the installation of two new water wells that will supply water to the Dairies; however, they have raised potential concerns regarding well water contamination.

	
	

	Attachment(s)
	None. 

	
	

	Report Reviewed by:
	
Jeff Yanew, Manager, Utility and Waste Management Services

Scott MacDougall, Chief Operations Officer – COO

Reegan McCullough, County Commissioner – CAO 
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